
 
 
 
 

 

 

NOTICE OF VIRTUAL PUBLIC INFORMATION CENTRE #2  
Winston Churchill Boulevard Improvements from Highway 401  

to Embleton Road/5 Side Road Regional Municipalities of Peel and Halton 

 
The Study 
The Regional Municipalities of Peel and Halton are conducting 
a Schedule ‘C’ Municipal Class Environmental Assessment 
(Class EA) for improvements to Winston Churchill Boulevard 
from Highway 401 to Embleton Road / 5 Side Road (see map).  
Winston Churchill Boulevard is a north-south Regional arterial 
road and forms the boundary between the City of Brampton 
and the Town of Halton Hills.  

The purpose of the study is to examine the need and 
justification, as well as feasibility for improvements (including 
widening), changes to road and intersection geometrics, and 
pavement rehabilitation on Winston Churchill Boulevard to 
address short and long-term needs related to planned future 
growth.  The study will also review opportunities to better 
facilitate public transit and active transportation. 
 
The Study Process Includes: 

• Indigenous engagement 

• Stakeholder consultation (e.g., public, landowners and review agencies) 

• An evaluation of alternative solutions and alternative design concepts 

• The identification of a preferred design concept 

• Two Public Information Centres (PICs)  

• Mitigation measures to reduce impacts on the surrounding environment 

Virtual Public Information Centre 
The purpose of this Notice is to invite you to attend the second PIC that will be held to receive input 
from the public and interested stakeholders. The PIC information will be provided online at the website 
linked below. The material will include a summary of PIC #1 and activities that have occurred since, the 
alternative design concepts which are currently being considered to address transportation 
requirements in the Study Area. The PIC material will be made available from May 19 to June 9, 2022. 
Comments regarding the project will be received until June 19, 2022. A summary of questions and 
answers will be posted online following the PIC.  
 
Comments and Information 
Please visit our website https://peelregion.ca/pw/transportation/construction/environmental-
assessment/winston-churchill-boulevard.asp for updates on the project.   

If you would like to provide comments or have questions, or if you would like to be added to the Project 
Contact List, please contact one of the Project Managers listed below. 

Tareq Mahmood 
Project Manager, Infrastructure Programming & Studies 
Region of Peel 
Transportation Division, Public Works 
10 Peel Centre Drive, Suite B 4th Floor 
Brampton, ON  L6T 4B9 
Phone:  905-791-7800 ext. 7828 
Email:  tareq.mahmood@peelregion.ca  

Ms. Melissa Alexander, MCIP, RPP 
Project Manager 
Hatch Ltd. 
2800 Speakman Drive 
Mississauga, ON L5K 2R7 
Phone:  905-486-0744 
Email:  melissa.alexander@hatch.com 

 

Patrick Monaghan, CET, PMP 
Halton Region Representative 
Halton Region 
Infrastructure Planning & Policy, Public Works 
1151 Bronte Road 
Oakville, ON L6M 3L1 
Phone: 905-825-6000, ext. 7213 
Email: Patrick.monaghan@halton.ca 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
This Notice first issued on May 5, 2022. 
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